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The internship program (practical training) for TAM students is an educational program that aims 
at utilizing their academic knowledge and facilitating their integration into the market system of 
the country. Practical training attempts to connect the University and the production sectors so 
that students are more comprehensively informed about prevailing conditions in their labor 
market field and the potential. 
The Department of Architecture participates in the Institutional Act "Internship Program for 
Students of the University of Ioannina period 2018-2022" of the Strategic Plan: "Human Resources 
Development, Education and Lifelong Learning" (NSRF or National Strategic Reference Framework) 
2014-2020). 
The internship program is an approved optional activity of the students and has been included in 
the curriculum of the Architecture Department, as an elective course, with three (3) ECTS, without 
grade. The internship lasts at least two (2) months. Students of the 4th and 5th year, as well as the 
graduating students of the Department have the right to participate. 

 

Practical Training Selection Criteria 
Students applying to the practical training program are selected based on the following conditions 
of participation and criteria: 
(i) average grade based on courses successfully examined until application submission (A) 
(ii) number of ECTS of courses successfully passed (B). 
Students are then ranked based on the following algorithm (multiplication): 

Points = Α x B 
Precondition to be included in the ranking, is to receive, according to the above algorithm, is that 
points are equal to or greater than 1100. 
Students who are not selected, based on the available number of places, have the option of 
submitting a substantiated objection to the result of the evaluation within 5 days from the 
announcement of the provisional results. However, the exact time-period for objections may differ 
as procedures are uniform for all Departments of the University of Ioannina participating in the 
internship program. Objections are examined by the Internship Committee which announces the 
final results. 
The call for participation in the internship program, as well as the provisional and final ranking 
lists, are posted on the websites of the Department and the Practical Training Office. 

 


